
                                              
 

 
Field Trip from Hebron University (HU) to selected institutions in Bethlehem 

(November 23, 2022) 
 
As part of the activities of the “Jean-Monnet-Module Project 2020-2023: A Foundation to 
build on – and a Bridge of Intercultural Understanding (FICU)” implemented at Hebron 
University (HU), a field trip related to the European Union was conducted from HU on 
Wednesday, 23rd November 2022. With Ms. Yusra Qawasma (lecturer at the College of Law 
and Political Science at HU) as the guide, the trip included a visit to the municipality of 
Bethlehem as well as to The Center for Social Development at Palestine Ahliya University, 
Bethlehem. 
 
The field trip was aimed at giving the students, who traveled together from Hebron to 
Bethlehem, insight into the fruitful cooperation of Palestine and the European Union, 
respectively into how with the latter’s support specific projects – among others in the field of 
academic and social development, for instance concerning the young people and the 
women in Palestine – are conducted successfully on the ground. One of the activities that 
were introduced in this context in detail is the “U Solve” project conducted in a cooperation 
of the municipality of Bethlehem and the Ahliya University, Bethlehem. 
 

 
The participants of the trip at the The Center for Social Development at Palestine Ahliya University, Bethlehem (23/11/2022) 
 
For further information in Arabic, please visit: 
 
https://www.hebron.edu/index.php/facilities-3/news-archive/12967-news-28-11-022-5.html 
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